LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

BASIC SKILLS COMMITTEE
(BaSk)
September 22, 2010

Room 2411A
Minutes
1. Welcome and Introductions.  Present: Lisa Everett, Kimberly Tomlinson, Philip Manwell, Shohei Narron, Ruchira Majumdar, Nancy Wright, Jeanne Virgilio, Michelle Gonzales, Robin Roy, Marty Nash, Angela Amaya, Jonathan Brickman, Paula Schoenecker.

2. ACTION: Approved 2009-2010 Year End Report

3. Review BaSk Goals of 2009-2010 as a starting point for drafting BaSK Goals/Priorities for 2010-2011.

4. Discussion regarding possible BaSk Goals/Priorities for 2010-2011

a. Library would like to work with LC (particularly CFS/ACE) to provide support for student research.

b. Tutoring, Writing Center, SI, and Support Services

c. Embedded Counseling- expand, bring into more classes.  Nancy Wright also offered her presentations on Resources, SEP, and/or Time Management to faculty so that information can be delivered to students if a counselor is unavailable.

d. Building virtual Faculty Development options:  Blackboard Department Websites for sharing materials between faculty, online workshops specific to basic skills, engaging students in the classroom, and resources available to students and faculty.

e. Staff/Faculty Development opportunities that utilize internal experts over travel to conferences.

f. LC meeting about logistics – linking, A&R, etc… LE proposed October 13, and will contact relevant parties.

g. Assessment of LC – How are these being assessed? By who?  

i. CFS - LPC Office of Institutional Research is tracking numbers.  CFS would like to track students for 2 years; they are interested in whether their severely under-prepared students advance to transfer-level coursework within 2 years. 

ii. ENG/HLTH will be assessed after Fa10 in areas such as critical thinking, success, persistence. Other data pieces, such as persistence to subsequent coursework, success in subsequent coursework will have to be collected at latter dates. 

iii. ECD/ESL LC is funded by outside grant.  They are in their 3rd semester.  Outside agency is looking to expand LC to a 2year AA degree in ECD. 

h. Make opportunities available to our huge number of evening adjuncts.

i. Complete the integrated ENG/ESL course sequence Flow Chart.  Have it posted to Assessment website and for use in next schedule of classes.  Talk to Math about whether they would consider “flipping” their sequence flow chart, which currently moves downward; students do not “move up” to the next level of coursework, they move down the current Math flow chart.  Ruchira agreed to bring this up with the Math Department.

5. Announcements/Reminders

a. Basic Skills Practitioner-Based Project Proposals due by October 15, 2010.  (Submit via email to Lisa Everett, with Dean signature to follow on paper copy)

b. California Association of Developmental Education (CalADE) conference:

Don’t Do It Alone: Collaborating, Partnering, and Networking

Will focus on good practices in basic skills

Westin San Francisco Airport

October 22, 2010 8:00-4:30

$60 Members / $80 Nonmembers

http://thecalade.com/calade-fall-conference

6. Good of the Order?

7. Next meeting:

a. Wednesday October 13, 2010 3:30-4:30pm, Room TBA.  Topic: LC-Working out the kinks.

​​​​​​​ 
ACTION: Approved 2009-2010 Year End Report of the Basic Skills Committee.

